M I N U T E S

Mount Holyoke College Student-Athlete Advisory Committee
November 18, 2018
Kendade 305 (7 – 8 p.m.)
Participants: 

Raquel Fitzpatrick, Basketball
Simone Jacobs, Cross Country
Emsie Cronin, Cross Country 
Abby Watkins, Equestrian	
Maddie Miller, Field Hockey	
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey	
Courtney Qiu, Golf
Deyscha Smith, Lacrosse
Meryl Phair, Lacrosse	
Zoe Zelkowitz, Rowing	
Liz Hazen, Rowing	
Abby Tuckett, Soccer
Julianna Puccio, Soccer
Tanishka Sachidanand, Squash
Kuzivakwashe Madungwe, Squash	
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving	
Sarah Ratzlaff, Swimming and Diving	
Natalie Burkett, Swimming and Diving
Riley Hicks, Swimming and Diving
Anya Gerasimova, Tennis
Clara Wang, Tennis		
Michelle Serrano, Track & Field	
Julia Hecking, Track & Field	
Olivia Wrobleski, Track & Field
Sasha Simine, Volleyball
Cameron Graham, Volleyball
Naomi Brown, SGA Liaison

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m eastern time by the chair, Ms. Bri Groves. The members noted above were present. 
Welcome and Announcements (Bri)

Approval of the November 11, 2018 Minutes [Supplement No. 1 – hardcopies will not be available at the meeting] (Sarah) 

Team and SuperFan Updates 
Swim had a meet against Wellesley and swam well.  
Tip Off Tournament for Basketball was a lot of fun. 

SGA Update (Naomi)
Naomi is on the Dining Services working group. They are currently brainstorming “Grab N Go 2.0.” In this system, you get a token for $5 and can exchange it for a Tupperware. 
This is to avoid dishes being taken out of Blanch and to help with busy schedules. 

Vote on Spring Schedule
Voted all in favor of the Spring Schedule. 

Faculty Mentorship Program Update
Ms. Groves explained the updates and proposed plan for the mentorship program. 
Eboard is currently working on a proposals to coaches. 
Ireland Clare Kennedy mentioned that basketball is planning on doing a “VIP” program for their game of the week. Each athlete is going to invite a faculty member to be introduced in the lineup. She will let SAAC know how it goes and give SAAC the names of potential faculty who are interested in continuing an athlete-faculty relationship. 

New SAAC Member Review 
Reviewed and updated roster. All are complete.  

Spring Planning Conversation 
Tailgate
2019 Class Board is interested in co-sponsoring. They do not have another meeting until after break, so it will be discussed then.
Abby Tuckett mentioned that a tailgate must be in the parking lot, have fun music and tents. 
Abby Watkins said equestrian has 3-4 tents SAAC could potentially use. She is going to talk to a coach for permission.  
Deyscha Smith wants it to be before the lacrosse game and then to encourage people to go to the game. 
Cameron Graham said a parking lot is a vital part of it encapsulating the “tailgate” atmosphere. 
Deyscha Smith mentioned in order for it to be successful, it needs to be widely attended. There needs to be a way to encourage the student body to come.
Natalie Burkett suggested handing out stickers. Kathryn Murphy, a diver, designs stickers and could potentially help out with that. 
Julia Hecking suggested also handing out the big sunglasses that athletics purchased. 
Deyscha Smith said we could bring in the MHC Radio Station to DJ. They could also advertise it on the radio the weeks leading up to the event.  
Rowing’s GOW might be that day. 
Michelle Serrano asked members what our bad weather/rain option would be?
Ireland Clare Kennedy wondered if there was a way to rent heat lamps? 
Abby Watkins said the barn had a heat lamp. 
Girls and Women in Sports
SAAC members decided Saturday, Feb 16th is the best day. 
Possible conflicts: Lacrosse wouldn’t be able to come because of a scrimmage, Track & Field have a meet at Middlebury, Basketball has a game. 
Emsie Cronin suggested having an obstacle courses that has an aspect of every sport.
Sasha Simine is worried that spring is an already busy time and wondered if there was a way to just have a walk around “meet and greet” with athletes rather than planning a big event. 
Abby Tuckett suggested all athletes could wear a sticker that says “I play this sport...talk to me about it.”
Maddie Miller cautioned SAAC to remember that attention span for kids to watch sports is short. We need to have a plan to when kids get bored. 
Liz Hazen brought up the concern of available locations to host these event with teams competing.
Tanishka Sachidanand said that they could use the tennis courts and that would not bother Squash. 
Abby Tuckett said she liked the DIII Week event because it had a good flexibility of some structured events and some hang out, low key events. 
Emsie Cronin asked if we are trying to include club sports. She thinks that would be a good idea. 
Michelle Serrano said club sports council only meet once a month, so sometimes it is hard to get conformation from them. Eboard can send an email to ask. 
Zoe Zelkowitz raised issue with doing an informal event with middle school students. They usually aren’t comfortable with going up to strangers and just talking to them. 
Tanishka Sachidanand offered the idea of grouping them up with one student athlete to be the “group leader” for the day. 
Abby Watkins will reach out to her two friends, Katerina and Louisa, to see what type of connections MHC has with the schools in the surrounding area. 
Sarah Ratzlaff brought up the point that the biggest logistical constraint is getting the word out and advertised to the schools and parents in a timely manner. 
Diversity and Inclusion
Sasha Simine asked if we could bring in speaker to educate SAAC members then dedicate a practice to educating our teams. It could hopefully turn into a yearly thing that is mandatory for teams. 
Abby Tuckett mentioned her vision of a long-term goals with legislation. She said there is a bunch of mandatory acclimation days for sports, but what about a mandatory day talking about diversity & inclusion within teams. 
Michelle Serrano liked the idea of a list of conversation starters that teams could reference at dinner, team activities, etc. 
Julia Hecking liked having a MoZone or series of events that bring multiple teams together. It would give captains and SAAC reps tools to start the conversation within their teams. SAAC could bring in Latrina for a meeting and also invite captains to attend. 
Sasha Simine said that activities are sometimes more valuable than just a lecture. So there needs to be a balance of lecture and also actives. 
Abby Watkins mentioned it is important that this is not an optional thing. It would be good if there were a way for athletics to enforce it. 
Tashniska Sachidanand suggested having a genuine conversation within teams is key.
Michelle Serrano asked if people thought having MoZone come to individual teams would be helpful. 
Abby Tuckett said that would help to make it feel like it is focused on team because each team is different. 
Abby Tuckett also said that putting the work on MoZone would be much better because spring time for SAAC is very busy and the majority of SAAC will be new members. 
Sasha Simine suggested that instead of taking up a SAAC meeting, there could be an event open to anyone who considers themselves leaders on the teams. 
Maddie Miller said there needs to be a minimum number of people for each team. It is not optional, and if your SAAC member cannot attend, there needs to be a replacement. 

Announcements  
Counseling Center Drop In Hours in Kendall Classroom. Tuesday 3-4:30pm

If you are interesting in nominating yourself for a subcommittee chair role, please find a time meet with Summer next week. 

Next Game of the Week: Basketball vs. Wellesley (Tuesday, December 1st hosted by Tennis)

Next Meeting: Sunday, December 2, 2018 from 7-8 pm, Kendade 305. 
New SAAC Members should attend. 

Adjourn
Adjourned at 8:03pm.
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